STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47600 * Olympia, WA 98504-7600 * 360-407-6000
711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

September 20, 2017

Ms. Adena Hodgins
Stubblefield Salvage Yard
1242 Klicker Mountain Road
Walla Walla, WA 99362

Re: No Determination of Liability for Release of Hazardous Substances at the following
Contaminated Site:

Site Name: Stubblefield Salvage Yard

Site Address: 595 Offner Road, Walla Walla, Washington
Cleanup Site ID: 4121

Facility/Site ID: 1367331

County Assessor’s Parcel Number(s): 35-07-24-44-0024

Dear Ms. Hodgins:

On June 5, 2017, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice of our preliminary
determmatlon that you, Adena Hodgins, are a potentially liable person (PLP) for a release of hazardous
substances at the Stubblefield Salvage Yard facility (Site). On June 28, Ecology received written
comments from your legal representative, Robert Dunn. On July 5, 2017, the 30-day comment period on
our preliminary determination expired.

Based on available information, Ecology does not find that credible evidence exists that you are liable for
a release of hazardous substances at the Site. On the basis of this finding, Ecology has determined that
you will not be considered a PLP with regard to the Site. This determination does not preclude Ecology
from later establishing that you are a PLP. This determination is subject to change should additional
information be received.

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any further information about the release
or questions about this notice, please contact the cleanup project manager for this Site, Katie Larimer, at
509-329-3419 or katie.larimer(@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

//%mef

Bill Fees

Unit Manager

Toxics Cleanup Program

Eastern Regional Office - Spokane

By certified mail: 7016 1970 0000 9925 3636

cc: Koalani Kaulukukui-Barbee, Office of the Attorney General
Ecology Site File



